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APPENDIX 3
Richard Barnett
From: Paul James
Sent: 09 December 2014 21:54
To: Richard Barnett
Subject: Re: Application for Street Trading Consent - Olympus park, Quedgeley

No particular comments from me.
Paul
Sent from my iPad

> On 9 Dec 2014, at 11:27, "Richard Barnett" <Richard.Barnett@gloucester.gov.uk> wrote:
>
> Dear All,

>

> The City Council has received an application for Street Trading Consent in Gloucester
City. Please find attached a copy of the application

>

> Gloucester City Council may grant street trading consent to third parties to trade on a
consent street following a statutory consultation process. Please contact us within 28
days to submit any representations regarding this application. If we do not hear from you

after 28 days of the date of this email, it will be assumed that consent is given.

Gloucester, GL1 2EQ heretohelp@gloucester.gov.uk

>
> Many thanks

>

> Richard Barnett

> Licensing And Enforcement Officer

> Public Protection

>

> Gloucester City Counci 1 T  @1452 396311

> Herbert Warehouse F 01452 396340

> The Docks E richard.barnett@gloucester.gov.uk
>

>

>

>

<environmental health scannerf@gloucester.gov.uk 20141209 111024.pdf>




Richard Barnett

From: Carly R. Holder

Sent: 09 December 2014 17:10

To: Richard Barnett

Subject: Application for Street Trading Consent- Olympus Park, Quedgeley

Good Afternoon Richard

| write with regard to the recent consultation on the Street Trading Consent for the hot food van at Pavillion 2,
Olympus Park.

This van was granted planning permission to be sited at this location in July this year under planning reference
14/00648/FUL, and all planning considerations would have been addressed as part of this. | therefore raise no
objection to the granting of this Street Trading License.

Kind Regards

Carly Holder
Assistant Planning Officer- Development Control

Gloucester City Council
Herbert Warehouse
The Docks

GL1 2EQ

Email: carly.holder@gloucester.gov.uk
Phone: 01452 396361
Website: www.gloucester.gov.uk

The views and opinions expressed in this email are those of the Planning Officer, and do not prejudice the Council
to any course of action or decision.



Richard Barnett

From: Lovell, Elizabeth

Sent: 09 December 2014 16:44

To: Stephenson, Jenny; Richard Barnett

Cc: Mansfield, Mark; Addinall, Matthew; Doyle, Andrew; Fisher, Toni; Fraser, Jennifer; Garcia-

Cote, Tracy; Goddard, Rhian; Horwood-Jones, Christopher; Lee, Kevin; McGoldrick,
Stephen; Tunney, Manja

Subject: FW: Application for Street Trading Consent - Olympus park, Quedgeley
Attachments: environmental_health_scanner@gloucester.gov.uk_20141209_111024.pdf
Rich

I have some serious concerns over the above trading consent for a kebab van in Olympus
Park until midnight. The community team have been dealing with a number of issues of
Olympus Park of antisocial behaviour involving youths in cars, loud noise, and general
ASB.,

We have had a SARA plan set up for this issue which we managed to sort by the end of
October 2014. This SARA plan documents partnership working, incidents and the community
resident’s complaints. I can sanitise it for our evidence to oppose this trading van in
this area, as I know that it will attract antisocial behaviour again if it continues to
trade until Midnight.

If you have any new template for objections please send it to me.
Regards

Liz
PS1515 Lovell

————— Original Message-----

From: Stephenson, Jenny

Sent: @9 December 2014 13:24

To: Wood, Steven; Lovell, Elizabeth

Subject: FW: Application for Street Trading Consent - Olympus park, Quedgeley

FYI

Any thoughts/objections please direct to Rich Barnett.
Thanks

Jenny

----- Original Message-----
From: Richard Barnett [mailto:Richard.Barnett@gloucester.gov.uk]

Sent: @9 December 2014 11:24
To: > EHEP Team; Chamber of Commerce; Development Control; Licensing; Gloucestershire

Fire; Heritage; Highways; Jason Merritt; Jennie R. Dallimore; Paul James;
Quedgeleypc@btconnect.com; Anna Mozol; Andrew Lewis
Subject: Application for Street Trading Consent - Olympus park, Quedgeley

Dear All,

The City Council has received an application for Street Trading Consent in Gloucester
City. Please find attached a copy of the application
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Gloucester City Council may grant street trading consent to third parties to trade on a
consent street following a statutory consultation process. Please contact us within 28
days to submit any representations regarding this application. If we do not hear from you
after 28 days of the date of this email, it will be assumed that consent is given.

Many thanks
Richard Barnett

Licensing And Enforcement Officer
Public Protection

Gloucester City Counci 1 T 01452 396311 Herbert Warehouse F 91452 396340

The Docks E richard.barnett@gloucester.gov.uk
Gloucester, GL1 2EQ heretohelp@gloucester.gov.uk

DISCLAIMER

This message is intended for the recipient only and may contain privileged information.

If you are not the addressee, or you have received it in error, you may not copy,
disclose, print, or deliver this message to anyone. Should this be the case, please delete
this message, and inform the sender of your action by reply e-mail. Gloucester City
Council does not guarantee the accuracy or reliability of information in this message, and
any views expressed are not necessarily the views of Gloucester City Council. Gloucester
City Council does not accept any responsibility for any disruption or loss to your data or
computer systems that may occur whilst using any program or document attached to this

message.

You are advised not to send confidential or sensitive information by e-mail, as the
security of the site cannot be guaranteed. Email communications may be logged, monitored
and/or recorded for legal purposes.
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This email, together with any files or attachments transmitted with it, is intended solely
for the addressee. If you are not the intended recipient, please delete the email and
notify the originator immediately. Please note that any unauthorised copying, disclosure
or other processing of this information may be unlawful. Unless otherwise stated, any
opinions expressed in this email are those of the originator and not necessarily of
Gloucestershire Constabulary. Although the sender has taken steps to protect the material
sent, there is no guarantee that the communication will be virus-free. Gloucestershire
Constabulary reserves the right to monitor all email activity and content in accordance
with current legislation.
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Richard Barnett

From: Mansfield, Mark i

Sent: 16 December 2014 16:28

To: Richard Barnett; Darren Brice; Darren Mountford

Cc: Lovell, Elizabeth

Subject: FW: Application for Street Trading Consent - Olympus park, Quedgeley
Attachments: environmental_health_scanner@gloucester.gov.uk_20141209_111024 pdf
Hi Rich,

I have liaised with Sergeant Liz LOVELL who is in charge of policing the Quedgeley area
community teams. She has viewed the email about the application for Street trading at
Olympus Park in Quedgeley.

Sgt Lovell has spoken to me about her concerns and reservations with this application and
has requested that I submit this for her.

Her team conduct what is known as a SARA plan in the Olympus Park area where the trading
application has been requested.

SARA plans deal with areas where there are Police concerns and a build-up of a
considerable amount of anti-social behaviour. This Plan deals specifically with all
problems requiring action, including those identified by police (for example, using
community intelligence) and those identified by community members as part of Neighbourhood
Policing.

What are the problems?

Residents and Businesses around the Olympus park estate, Quedgeley are suffering from ASB
from youths congregating with cars. They are causing noise and driving anti-socially
during the evenings. Ball playing against shop windows making echoing noises to nearby
estate.

The Police have received numerous phone calls from residents and staff at the businesses
on the retail park and during recent House to House enquiries it is apparent that there is
a recurring problem.

I consider that this application should be refused on the grounds that there is already
serious anti-social behaviour in the area concerned. Residents are at boiling point
already and any further businesses etc. that will introduce more noise and possibly ASB.

Please find a list of incidents highlighted on our SARA plan to date:

15/06/14 Incident 423-15/6/14
Local resident reporting 4@plus cars outside Matalan in the car park, Police attended and
no cars committing any offences so NFA

15/07/14 Incident 564-15/7/14
Local resident reporting cars in the carpark, youths playing football and playing loud
music. No Police sent to incident.

16/07/14 Incident 501 -16/07/14-

Complaint of cars parked in Carpark again being loud- Police attended and spoke to the
following vehicles who were not causing any noise. Group advised about noise complaints
and stated that other drivers arrive usually later in the evening.

18/7/14 Incident 632 22/7/14
Reports of cars beeping their horns and revving their engines. PC 2146 & PCSO Tunney
patrolled and AIO

22/7/14 Incident 470-22/7/14

Report of drug dealing behind Boots, which is a regular occurrence.

Details of the dealer - XXX who drives a Vehicle XXX Police attended (response) and no
vehicles there



26/7/14 Incident 574-26/7/14
Report of group of cars in the car park playing loud music, but nothing else.
Police did not attend due to being busy but caller had left the area anyway.

1/8/14Incident 557-1/8/14

Report of that earlier a resident had walked past the car park at 2208hrs there was a
gathering of approx. 20 youths around 17yrs with a couple of cars they were setting fire
to waste paper. No car details given.

Police attend and give words of advice to vehicles

1/8/14Incident 576-1/8/14

Report that youths are at the location messing around play fighting and causing a
nuisance.

Police did not attend due to resources but reassurance given

3/8/14Incident 181-3/8/14

Report that youths are in the car park being noisy from 1@30-0136hrs, playing football and
playing loud music. ,
Was not resourced by police

9/8/14Incident 469-9/8/14

Report that vehicles at the location revving their engines, driving fast, playing loud
music. Also playing football in the car park the ball has hit callers fence.

Caller has posted anon on face book ref this and XXX (18yrs) posted a reply saying he
gathers there with his mates and they are not causing problems.

Police did not attend incident

10/8/14 Incident 462-10/8/14
Report that cars have returned, no specific details given. Not resourced by Police

15/8/14 Incident 447-15/8/14

Report group of youths causing noise in the car park at the location.

Cars and music are making a lot of noise . They have been racing round the car park on
mopeds, loud music and cars revving No resources to attend.

27/8/14 Incident 497-27/8/14
Report of youths in the carpark causing noise by revving engines.
Police attend and obtain 4 VRM's, but they are not causing any issues.

5/9/14Incident 571-5/9/14
Report of vehicles at the location, revving engines.
No resources available

14/9/14 Incident 447-14/9/14
Report cars doing wheel spins and burnouts in the carpark- Police have no resources to

attend

17/9/14 Incident 540-17/9/14
Report of around 5-6cars with male and females ,aged between 17 and 2@ yrs. ,no vrms.
revving engines and playing football.

PCSO Tunney- I have made enquiries with XXX who manages the area of the Olympus business
park. the particular person who is in charge of the area is XXX Message left on Mr XXX
phone asking him to make contact. Also conducted a community consultation around the area
closest to the Matalan location. Boots and two other neighbouring houses complaint of high
noise levels at night.

18/9/14 Incident 62-18/9/14
Resident complaining that still an ongoing issue and is losing sleep. PS Lovell has
advised that we need VRM's to take positive action.



PCSO Tunney conducted a small Community consultation with the closest 3 residents in
HIGHLIFFE DRIVE, Quedgeley, & BOOTS Business premises in the Olympus business park.
Complaints reach from loud music and boy racer behaviour (doughnuts and hand brake turns,
excessive engine revving etc.) to ongoing ball playing against the buildings which echoes
throughout the Trading estate to the annoyance of business and private residents. Drug
dealing was also mentioned. This behaviour starts after about 19.30@ and often carries on
until the early morning. Residents have complaint of sleeping difficulties due to the
ongoing ASB.

20/9/14 Incident 510-20/9/14

Report the vehicles are back in the car park causing a nuisance.

PCSO Lee attended- there were approx. 8 cars at the location all parked up in the car park
in the front car park outside Matalan. There was no music being played at the time and
those individuals there stated that none of the cars had been playing music.

All those present were advised with ref to the complaints we are getting and asked to move
to a more suitable location.

21/9/14 Incident 475-21/9/14
Report of vehicles in the carpark and occupants playing football.
Police attend but AIO

23/9/14 Incident 467-23/9/14 & 571-22/9
Report of VRM's that have been in the carpark:
Vehicle info restricted

22/9/14 Incident 470-23/9/14
Report that around 7 vehicles at the location causing a nuisance with loud noise.
No resources available

24/09/2014 PCSO Tunney tried Mr XXX (Capita Symonds) phone number again. No reply .
Another message left on Mr Templeton's phone asking him to call ref above incidents!

25/09/0n the 25/09/2914 SGT Liz Lovell had a meeting with City Safe Richard Burge in
relation to setting up the Scheme at Olympus Park with their retail premises. He is
organizing meetings for next week and security will also be mentioned. Consideration of
new powers around Community Protection Notices to be studied for the car park where ASB
cars/youth are amalgamating.

25/e9/2014 Incident 480 - 24/89 , 482 - 24/09 & 502 - 24/09 rang in after 22080 hrs last
night. Incident 480 & 502 were attended by officers. Caller from first incident was
present when police arrived. PCSO Tunney has emailed attending officers to ascertain
details of youth in the car park so the plan can be updated with those details.

25/09/2014 PC Fisher requested dome camera for location - this has been authorised
25/9/14

25/09/2014 PC Fisher & PCSO Tunney attempted to visit a number of local youth ref.
Incident 467 of 23/09/2014. None of the youth were home. It was decided that all youth
would be issued with a warning letter instead.

Warning letter have been sent to: XXXXX offenders

26/09/2014 PB307 & 311 patrols of Boots car park at approx.. 2000 hrs & 21.30 hrs. All
clear.

26/09/2014 1Incident received from Glevum Security to advice Boy Racers at GEOTECHNICAL
ENGENEERING. Olympus business Park, Quedgeley. 15 cars and some bikes!!!

537 - 26/09/2014



Perhaps they have moved a few hundred feet up the road! Email sent to team for awareness
and to incorporate the area into patrols!! Email also to SC Richard Blythe and Andy
Brannigan for information.

27/09/2014 PCSO Addinal & Tunney patrolled the Olympus Business Park at the rear of
BOOTS and around GEOTECHNICAL about 19.30hrs and again about 21.30 hrs. No youth in cars.

3/1e/14 Facebook -Spotted Quedgeley, KINGSWAY,HARDWICKE-

In response to the 2 posts regarding the youths in a car park causing an issue. When for
the past 3 month you've been kept awake until lam with their stupidly loud music and
general behaviour when your home is a stone's throw away it wears thin after a while. I
confronted the kids about the noise and yet they still carried on, so yes I took all their
Regs. and kept reporting it to the police every night

This post alone had 71 likes and 3@plus comments from members of the community and alleged

offenders
3/1e/14 Facebook Spotted,Quedgeley,Kingsway,hardwicke-

Please post
I don't see why so many people don't understand why lads and ladies meet up in their cars

in car parks .. I mean it's pretty simple they are car mad and want to socialise with
their car mad friends while stood with their car and seeing as a car park is where you
park your car it's a pretty obvious place.. it's just like going for a drink at the pub to
talk with your mates this just happens to be in a car park

This post only generated a couple of likes and a couple of comments, but was posted the
same day as the above comment

5/10/14 SC HOWE & SC O'BRIEN- Whilst out patrolling came across a group of youths
(with cars) in the car park at Hardwicke village hall. They were not causing any trouble
but were previously known to have hung around at the back of Matalan. They stated they
had been avoiding Matalan as they were aware that there had been complaints about
noise/trouble at that location (which they claim is nothing to do with them).

Later checked the car park at Matalan and there were no cars or people, other than two
employees of Boots. They said the problems had died down of late and they would notice if
there were people there, as they are often working late. One referred to the comments on
social media about problems in the area and was surprised that people felt it was such a
problem, as they are right next to it and have no immediate concerns.

28/9/14 PCSO TUNNEY- Patrols conducted- AIO

6/10/14 PCSO TUNNEY- Patrols of carpark at approximately 2@3@hrs, only one van in the
carpark but un-occupied. AIO

07/10/2014 Incident 277-07/10/2014 reported by Matalan manager ref. youth parked up at
rear car park on the night of the 06/10/ approx.. 2100 hrs. This morning 7 boxes of C02
chargers were found at the location. I was asked to collect them as they were lying in the
road. On my arrival however they had already been removed. (PB311)

07/10/2014 PB 307 & 311 Patrol of Boots and Matalan car parks front & rear. All ok.
Approx. 19. 3@ hrs.

Kind Regards

Mark Mansfield
PC 1835
Licensing Department



Night Time Economy Enforcement Officer

City Centre Community Beat Officer

Gloucester Local Police Area

Gloucester

Gloucestershire Constabulary

GPolice Headquarters, No.1l Waterwells, Quedgeley, GL2 2AN
Personal - ©1452 335267 | Contact Centre - 101

<o,

————— Original Message-----

From: Lovell, Elizabeth

Sent: @9 December 2014 16:44

To: Stephenson, Jenny; 'Richard.Barnett@gloucester.gov.uk'

Cc: Mansfield, Mark; Addinall, Matthew; Doyle, Andrew; Fisher, Toni; Fraser, Jennifer;
Garcia-Cote, Tracy; Goddard, Rhian; Horwood-Jones, Christopher; Lee, Kevin; McGoldrick,
Stephen; Tunney, Manja

Subject: FW: Application for Street Trading Consent - Olympus park, Quedgeley

Rich

I have some serious concerns over the above trading consent for a kebab van in Olympus
Park until midnight. The community team have been dealing with a number of issues of
Olympus Park of antisocial behaviour involving youths in cars, loud noise, and general
ASB.

We have had a SARA plan set up for this issue which we managed to sort by the end of
October 2014. This SARA plan documents partnership working, incidents and the community
resident's complaints. I can sanitise it for our evidence to oppose this trading van in
this area, as I know that it will attract antisocial behaviour again if it continues to
trade until Midnight.

If you have any new template for objections please send it to me.
Regards

Liz
PS1515 Lovell
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This email, together with any files or attachments transmitted with it, is intended solely
for the addressee. If you are not the intended recipient, please delete the email and
notify the originator immediately. Please note that any unauthorised copying, disclosure
or other processing of this information may be unlawful. Unless otherwise stated, any
opinions expressed in this email are those of the originator and not necessarily of
Gloucestershire Constabulary. Although the sender has taken steps to protect the material
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Richard Barnett

From:

Sent: 23 December 2014 14:29
To: Richard Barnett
Subject: Street Trading Licence
Hi Richard

With reference to your e-mail received on 9™ December in relation to street trading licence for Sahin Kudret,
Quedgeley Parish Council fully support the concerns raised by the Local Police and would support the application
being denied.



